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1. Bill Number:   HB 434 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Villanueva 
 

3.  Committee: Senate Courts of Justice 
 

4. Title: Private security services 

 

5. Summary:   
 

  Under current law, no person convicted of specified misdemeanors may be employed as a 

registered or certified employee of a private security services business or issued any of 

several private security services registrations or certifications.  The director of the 

Department of Criminal Justice Services is authorized to waive such prohibition. 

 

  The proposed legislation would require that any grant or denial of a request for a waiver 

be made in writing within 30 days of the receipt of the written request and shall state the 

reasons for the decision. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  It is not anticipated that the proposed legislation would have any fiscal 

impact.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Criminal Justice 

Services  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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